
 

 

MISSISSIPPI COMMISSION ON  

ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

FY2025 TITLE V PROGRAM FEE 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 22, 2024, the Mississippi Commission on 

Environmental Quality (Commission) approved the Title V program fee from Sept. 1, 

2024, to Aug. 31, 2025. This action is reflected in Commission Order No. 7308-24. 

 

The Title V program fee from Sept. 1, 2024, to Aug. 31, 2025, shall be the following:  

 

I. The emissions portion of the fee shall be $32.00 per ton of regulated air pollutants 

excluding carbon monoxide, greenhouse gases, any pollutant that is a regulated air 

pollutant solely because it is a Class I or II substance regulated under Title VI of the 

Federal Clean Air Act (CAA), nor any pollutant that is a regulated air pollutant solely 

because it is subject to a standard or regulation under Section 112(r) of the CAA with 

no individual pollutant emissions cap.  Furthermore, the minimum fee for the emissions 

portion shall be the tiered structure as follows.  For total facility emissions 0-10 tons, 

$320; >10-50 tons, $1,600; and >50-100 tons, $3,200. 

 

II. The complexity portion of the fee shall be the tiered maintenance fee structure as 

follows, with the term “applicable standards” limited to the federal air regulations 

found in 40 CFR Parts 60, 61, 63, and 68 excluding Subparts A and considering the 

whole of Part 68 as a single regulation. For facilities with 0-2 applicable standards, 

$1,500; 3-5 applicable standards, $4,000; and >5 applicable standards, $10,000. 

 

In accordance with Miss. Code Ann. § 49-17-41, within thirty (30) days of the date of the 

Order, any interested person may request that a hearing be conducted regarding the 

issuance of this Order. Such a request must be made in writing to Mr. Chris Wells, 

Executive Director, MDEQ, PO Box 2261, Jackson, MS 39225-2261. 

 

Any person wishing to obtain additional information on this matter or a copy of the 

referenced Order may contact Ms. Laura James at (601) 961-5675. This notice and 

additional information may also be found on MDEQ’s website at www.mdeq.ms.gov. 

Please bring the foregoing to the attention of persons whom you know will be interested. 

 

http://www.mdeq.ms.gov/

